

Newsletter

admin@corvedaleprimary.co.uk www.corvedaleschool.co.uk

Tel: 01584 841630

Update from Mrs Condra and Mrs Rook:)

After a lot of careful planning we are very excited to confirm that the Year 5/6 residential trip to <u>Manorbier</u> is due to be taking place next **Tuesday 18th June to Friday 21st June.** Any Year 5/6 students not going on the trip are expected in school as normal please and will be joining the Year 3/4 class for these 4 days. Mrs Littlar will be covering Class 2 with support from Mrs Smith. And swimming, PE and music are all going ahead as normal. <u>Forest School</u> however will be taking place on **Thursday 20th June** instead of the usual Tuesday. We would be very grateful if stu-

dents could please make sure they have everything they need in

school on the appropriate days.

We've had some amazing events in school this week, including **Shropshire Sings** which took place on Monday 10th June. It was lovely to see so many parents had managed to come along to support the children and listen to their wonderful singing. We would like to say a special 'Thank you' to Mr Bennett for teaching the children so well!

We have also been lucky enough to have the fantastic <u>Bikeability</u> programme running at the end of this week, with children in Year R/1 doing their Bikeability Balance on Thursday and the Year 6's participating in the Bikeability level 1&2 over Thursday afternoon and Friday. Everyone was very enthusiastic and had a great time learning some new skills.

There have been reports of some dangerous driving, including speeding during drop off and collection. We would therefore like to remind all parents/carers to please take care when driving to and from school in order to prevent any accidents or injuries. We appreciate your cooperation with this very serious issue.





Finally a quick update re: Mr Brough—he is continuing to recuperate at home and enjoyed seeing all the lovely pictures the children created in his 'Get Well Soon' cards from each class. He sends his best wishes to everyone.

Star of the Weekl



Class 1— Pavlo and Alana-Rose



Class 2— Mia A and Eduardo

Class 3— Jake and Wesley

Heather's Kitchen 17th June

Monday	Chicken Nuggets or Goujons and Quorn Dippers
Tuesday	Spaghetti Bolognaise or lasagne
Wednesday	Sausage and Mash
Thursday	Roast Chicken Dinner
Friday	Pizza, Fish or Burger and Chips

Dates for your Diary

18- 21.06.24	Manorbier—Yr 5/6
27.06.24	Re-scheduled Rounders Tournament
01.07.24	CSA Sponsored Walk
02.07.24	Year 6 Induction Day— Ludlow Secondary School
02.07.24	Reception Induction Evening—TBC
04.07.24	Year 5 Taster Day— Ludlow Secondary School
05.07.24	Sports Day
19.07.24	Last day of Term

PE and Sport

Cricket:

Last week both the year 5/6 and 3/4 cricketers went out to Ludlow to play in the Cricket Festival. Both teams showed great determination and

teamwork which took them both to 2nd place in the competition for their age groups. Amazing job guys—well done!









Tri Golf:

On Thursday 27th June Ludlow Golf Club are offering a free Tri Golf taster session at school for children in year 3, 4, 5 and 6. The session will be taught by a qualified PGA professional and will be running afterschool between 3.30—4.30pm. There is limited availability, so booking is essential—please email the school office in order to secure your child a space.

Finally, unfortunately the afterschool Rowing club has been cancelled for the remainder of the summer term.

Seedpips

The children celebrated the first harvest of potatoes and peas this week, taking some home for families. Given the option to also harvest lettuce, the children decided to leave some crops to grow on so that next week's children will have some produce to pick and take home, to lots of shouts of 'sharing is caring'. We all looked around the garden at everything growing and the children identified the vegetables - tomatoes, chillies, cucumbers, cucamelons, beans, peas, lettuce, onions, courgettes, carrots and potatoes!

The produce will be coming out of the garden thick and fast soon - to be sent home, used in the school kitchen or popped on the honesty stall to raise money for garden club resources - all produce - sown, grown and picked by the children. If you are interested in helping with the school garden we are always grateful for volunteers - so please do get in touch with the school office if you want to get involved.

















Diddlebury Village Hall



Bounce along to the Diddlebury Church Fete and Dog Show



in the Village Hall and on the School Field